

10 November 2010

Southern Region

Christchurch Office 39 Princess Street Addington Private Box 2522 Christchurch New Zealand Phone: 0-3-378 7300 Fax: 0-3-378 7308 www.minedu.govt.nz

Robert Owen rob.m.owen@gmail.com

## Dear Robert

Further to my letter of 13 September 2010 concerning Logan Park High School, I have now received a reply to my questions for Logan Park High School, which arose out of my meeting with you and the Board of Trustees on Wednesday 25 August. Following the Board's response I am able to conclude my report on your alleged concerns.

In finalising my report I have taken into account the information which has already been released to you under the Official Information Act, the reports of the Department of Labour and the Education Review Office. In addition, I have also met with the principal, Board of Trustees chairperson, Adrian Mair (Department of Labour) as well as yourself.

Throughout the period you wrote to the Ministry complaining of bullying at Logan Park High School the various Ministry staff have been clear in their views that they were unable to become involved in the employment related matter involving

As to your other allegations concerning general bullying at Logan Park High School and the school falsifying documents to the Education Review Office, I am unable to find any evidence that substantiates your allegations or warrants further action by the Ministry. The basis of this is both the findings of the Department of Labour and the Education Review Office report as well as my discussions with the Board of Trustees.

Whilst it is acknowledged that the Department of Labour identified two Notices of Improvement, as you are aware, these have now been remediated to the satisfaction of the Department. For their part the Education Review Office relies on Boards to act in good faith when completing attestations and in their report no evidence of bullying or non performance by the Board is noted.

You will be aware that I wrote to Logan Park High School encouraging the Board to consider seeking an independent investigation into your complaint. Similarly, you will be aware that the Board has advised me that it does not intend to undertake such an investigation. This is the Board's prerogative and based on the evidence I have cited above I have no reason to pursue this matter further.

I also attach for your reference answers to the questions you sent to Pauline Cleaver,

Yours sincerely

Raymond Webb

Regional Manager - Southern

Regional Education and Performance

Ministry of Education

Christchurch

DDI: 03 378 7360

Email: raymond.webb@minedu.govt.nz